
EMBASSY 0F THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
Ottawa, January 17, 1966.

No. 279

SIR:

I have the honor to refer to your Note No. L-10, dated January 17, 1961
which reads as f ollows:

<"'I have the honour to refer to the Air Transport Agreement conclude
today between our two Governments.

"This Agreement provides for a substantial expansion of air service
by airlines of both countries and will be of major importance for thi
airlines and their users. The rapid continuing growth of air traffic betweei
Canada and the United States however wlll reql2lre that the two Goveili
ments consider again within a reasonable period of tinie what additionO
changes may be necessary to ensure that air services between our tW
countries satisfy the needs of the travelling public and the airlines of bof
countries, consonant with the principles set forth i the Preamble Of tii
Agreement and the objectives set forth ini paragraphs (a) and (b) 0
Article I.

"It is also recognized on both sides tliat certain proposais which wer
mnade regarding additional routes or services have not been included inth
Agreement. It is understood that the Uniitedi States is iterested i dire
access for its airlines to the City of Montreal froin the City of Chicag
Similarly, Canada is interested ini access for its airlinýes to the City of L
Angeles from the City of Vancouver and i providing service franitl
City of Winnipeg to the City of Chicago.

"Durinig the discussions it became apparent tliat, for various reali
relating ta the present volume af traffic and otiier factors, the time hadri
yet corne to deal wlth these particular matters. On the other hand, contn,
lng grawth of oir-traffic mnay well before many Years have passed chan
the situation with regard to the matters mentioned in the nrpell

the new Agreement. anci me prges hc it represents, as wQUl as U
need ta ensure that the Agreemnent is reviewetd from time ta time so th4t
rny refleet traffic growth, it is Proposed that the situation with regr
air routes should be re-examined early i 1969~. The specific issues ie
tioned aboype whicli have beern left outstanding, as well as new roU
jrierests which inay arise in~ the interv.nig period sbould thon be di,
cussed ta determine whether a further inprovemnent and extenionP~
routes i the interests of the usera and the airlines of both countrs~ wQ'l
be desirable.

111 should be grateful if you would eçmtfnm tjiat the Government Oft1
United States of America concurs i the statements set forth in this O
the English and French versions of which arp nfilini ,4,h.'


